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PRESENT 

Chairman 

Paul Entwistle 
 

Councillors:
Pauline Bamber
Matthew Greaves 
Maureen Entwistle   


Martin Stewart

John Green



County and City Councillors:
Councillor Sue Whittam
Mr D Mills (Parish Clerk)

members of the public as detailed on the attendance log.

1 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Daniel Guise and Barry Probin.
2 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Min 24/25 001 Under the Local Government Act 1972 s15 (1), the Parish Council appointed Paul Entwistle as Chairman for the next 12 months.
Paul Entwistle signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

Paul thanked Matthew Greaves for his hard work and dedication as Chairman of the Parish Council.

3 ELECTION OF VICE–CHAIRMAN

MIN 24/25 002 The Parish Council appointed Pauline Bamber as the Vice-Chairman for the next 12 months..
4 APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES of the Parish Council Meeting held on 15 April 2024. 
Min 24/25 003 Members approved the minutes. The Chairman signed the Minutes as a true record. 
5 TO ACCEPT DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS AND TO CONSIDER ANY WRITTEN REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS 
Councillor Pauline Bamber expressed an interest in item 28 the Woodplumpton Fete, which she is organising.

6 ADMINISTRATION

MIN 24/25 004 Members confirmed the following administrative / financial procedures 
a) The Council will meet in the Parish Rooms behind St Annes Church on the 3rd Monday of the month at 7.00pm – see Standing Order 3a, with the following exceptions:
1. The July meeting will take place on 8 July 2024
2. The April 2025 meeting will take place on 28 April 2025
Meeting dates have been added to the website.
b) Renewal of the following delegated powers to the Clerk in accordance with S101 of the Local Government Act 1972 and Standing Order 15

· Comment on routine planning applications 

· Make routine decisions 
· deal with emergencies  

· spend small sums of money - not to exceed £100 
· grant a dispensation to Members where the number of Members prohibited from participating, would impede the transaction of the business
c) Confirmation that members will continue to use their own e-mail addresses and will receive notifications and information via e-mail.
7 GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATIONS  
MIN 24/25 005 confirmed that they understand that before sharing any personal data – which includes residents’ email addresses - Members must obtain confirmation by email.
Members verbally confirmed that their electronic devices also comply with the technical requirements. 
Members verbally confirmed that they understand the need to delete individual correspondence and personal contact details once a matter is completed.  
8 WOODPLUMPTON WARDING
The sub-group reported that it had prepared an assessment which would be presented to a future meeting of the Council.
9 APPOINTMENT OF COMMITTEES / REPRESENTATIVES

MIN 24/25-006 Members confirmed the appointed representatives as follows 
· Preston Area Committee – Paul Entwistle, Pauline Bamber, John Green 

· Daniel Houghton Charity – Barry Probin 

10 MEMBER ALLOWANCE SCHEME

MIN 24/25 007 Members confirmed that they did not wish to adopt an Allowance Scheme for 2024/25. 
11 ADOPTION OF STANDING ORDERS

MIN 2024/25 008 Members agreed to adopt the current standing orders for 2024/5 with no amendments.

12 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
The closure of Whittle Hill remains an issue of contention within the village.

The decision to close Whittle Hill was taken by LCC Highways as the road was unsuitable for the volume and type of traffic that was using it and the measures needed to make it suitable are impractical. (additional land would be needed to accommodate 2 carriageways and footpaths and the whole road would require relaying)

Work to improve the junction at White Cross is ongoing with Signage and SPIDS already in progress alongside a reassessment of the junction following the 6 month period after the change.

Concerns were raised about large groups of cyclists using the country lanes.

13 2023/24 INTERNAL AUDIT REPORT 
MIN 24/25 009 Members approved the audit report and agreed to pay the requested fee of £150.00
14 2023/24 END OF YEAR REPORT AND ANNUAL RETURN 

The end of year financial report which includes the Annual Governance and Accountability Return. (AGAR) was presented to the meeting. 
MIN 24/25 010 Members Resolved as follows: 

(a) To note MIN 23/24 151 approving the Internal Audit Checklist  

(b) To approve Section 1 (Annual Governance Statement) 

(c) To approve Section 2 (Accounting Statements) 

Both sections were signed and dated at the meeting
15 2023/24 FINANCIAL STATEMENT 1st April – 30th April 2024
Members noted the April CIL receipt of £41,781.19.  The 2024/25 precept of £48,065 is due for payment in May. 
MIN 24/25 011 The Chairman verified that the financial accounts and bank statements have been reconciled.

16 NEWSHAM HALL / WOODPLUMPTON ROAD JUNCTION AND WHITTLE HILL
Progress is being made on the improvement of the Newsham Hall Lane/Woodplumpton Road junction to include SPIDs additional signage and a reassessment of the junction swept path.

MIN 24/25 012 Members resolved to purchase two additional Vehicles in the middle of the Road signs at a cost of £890.00.

The signs should be installed on Woodplumpton Road approaching the Ambrose Hall Lane Junction and the Newsham Hall Lane Junction. 
17 CONSULTATION ORCHARD PLAY AREA.
At a meeting with PCC on 13th May it was confirmed that considerable work had been done to develop The Orchard parking scheme as presented for consultation, therefore significant changes would require work to develop a revised scheme resulting in additional cost and delays.
The council was happy to continue progressing the scheme as planned with the following revisions.

1. The last 2 parking spaces at the northern end are to be gated off, to prevent use for parking, but allowing access onto the field through the gate.

2.  The roadway in front of the proposed parking spaces belongs to PCC.  This road will be resurfaced so that the use of the new parking spaces will not cause deterioration of an unmade road.
3. Signage will be provided indicating roadways that are private.

Members noted that although these changes addressed most of the concerns raised they would not be viewed favourably by everyone.  It is recognised that the scheme to be progressed will need to be viewed favourably by the majority of residents in Woodplumpton.

Members wished to see a final plan for the Scheme before progressing to the implementation stage.

Development of the Orchard Playing Field into a Park
It is possible to develop the Orchard Playing Field into a small “park” to include:
1. A small sports pitch.

2. A walking track around the perimeter.

3. Further upgraded play area

4. Environmental improvements

A Masterplan is the best route to gain approval for the scheme and to seek grant funding, which could cover up to half the cost of the overall scheme.  
The Masterplan can then be delivered in stages if required.  The Council agreed to the development of the Masterplan for the Orchard Field and play area.
Clerk’s Note

Masterplans appear to be the best way to achieve approvals for schemes within Preston City, therefore the Council requires a set of Masterplans for the larger schemes that we wish to deliver across the Parish using CIL monies.  The set of plans allows the Council to consider the competing schemes and to then progress them in the most appropriate order.
18 CATFORTH TRAFFIC CALMING SCHEME
The TROs are being drafted and will be issued in line with due process.
19 LINEAR PARK
There is no further information regarding the Linear Park.  My request to Planning regarding whether we can invest in items within the park has not been responded to.
MIN 24/25 013 Members resolved that the Clerk should write to Chris Hayward to request a meeting to discuss the linear park and a forward forecast of CIL receipts.
20 FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
MIN 24/25 014 The Chairman confirmed the parish account statement has been verified with the End of April Bank statements. 
The End of April Balances were:

Current Account    £105,465.14
CCLA Account      £297,742.38
21 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT AND RECEIPTS 30 April 2024
MIN 24/25 015 Members approved the following accounts already paid after the March meeting in accordance with Standing Order 15 (b) xii  
	DETAILS
	PAYEE
	AMOUNT
	REF

	May payments Prior to Meeting
	
	

	Rental of the Parish Rooms April
	St Annes Church
	£50.00
	Ref 13

	Pump for Community Garden
	Paul Entwistle
	£75.99
	Ref 14

	Lengthsmans Hours April
	Lengthsman
	£1520.00
	Ref 15

	Lengthsmans Expenses April
	Lengthsman
	£18.99
	Ref 16

	Lengthsman Garden March
	Lengthsman
	£225.00
	Ref 17

	Lengthsman Garden April
	Lengthsman
	£300.00
	Ref 18

	Information Commissioner
	ICO
	£35.00
	Ref 19


22 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT AND RECEIPTS

MIN 24/25 016 Members approved the following accounts for payment 
	Clerk Salary May 2024
	£773.54
	BACs
	Ref 20

	Outgoing Clerk Salary – February To April
	£668.80
	BACs
	Ref 21

	Outgoing Clerk Expenses – Jan 24 to May 24
	£185.86
	BACs
	Ref 22

	HMRC PAYE 
	£557.33
	BACs
	Ref 23

	Employer Nat
	£83.72
	BACs
	Ref 24

	Pension contributions clerk May 2024
	£59.13
	DD
	Ref 25

	Audit Fee (Sandra Wiseman)
	£150.00
	BACs
	Ref 26

	Rental of the Parish Rooms May
	£50.00
	BACs
	Ref 27

	CPRE Membership Renewal
	36.00
	BACs
	Ref 28

	Sponsorship for Music at Hollowforth 2024
	£336.00
	BACs
	Ref 29


23 FINANCIAL ANALYSIS 2024/5

The main conclusions from the analysis are as follows:

1. The council expects to have a surplus in everyday fund of ~£16,000 at the end of 24/25. Therefore ideas to consume day to day funding, such as supporting local causes are required or this surplus will affect the precept calculation for 2025/6.

2. The council expects to have £250,000 of CIL money, plus the October CIL receipt at the end of 24/25.  A forward plan is therefore needed setting out how we will invest this money and the future receipts, which have historically run at around £200,000 per year.
24 UNITY BANK AND THE SIGNING OF MANDATES TO ADD THE NEW CLERK 

MIN 24/25 017 Members confirmed that the transfer of funds from RBS to Unity Trust Bank has now been completed.
25 NEW ESTATES MAINTENANCE
Identifying all of the applicable section 106 agreements is proving a difficult task.  The clerk has written to PCC planning to see if they are able to provide assistance.
26 REQUESTS FOR SUPPORT
MIN 24/25 018 Members resolved to provide funding to Music at Hollowforth 2024 of £336.00 per the request.
No further requests for support were considered.

27 RED TELEPHONE BOXES

John Green and Matthew Greaves agreed to consider further locations and uses that would be suitable for Red Telephone boxes within the parish.
28 WOODPLUMPTON FETE

MIN 24/25 019 Members resolved to approve a donation of £2,000 to the Woodplumpton Village Fete.  
29 PLANNING APPLICATIONS BEFORE COUNCIL 
Members are requested to consider and approve the attached delegated comments for February. Applications can be viewed at www.preston.gov.uk
MIN 24/25 020 Members resolved that the Clerk should submit an objection into the Moto Preston Services consultation on the grounds of location and environmental detriment.
30 BINS AND PLANTERS AROUND THE PARISH
MIN 24/25 021 Members resolved to approve the purchase of up to 25 Bins at a total cost of up to £11,250.

This allows an immediate response once the locations and numbers of Bins are approved by PCC.  The actual spend will be recorded at the Council Meeting following our response to the PCC proposal.

31 CAMPAIGN TO PROTECT RURAL ENGLAND

MIN 24/25 022 Members resolved to approve renewal of membership of the CPRE at a cost of £36.00 for the year.
32 UPDATE ON ISSUES FOR INFORMATION
No issues were raised.
33 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Members are requested to note that the next meeting is scheduled to take place on Monday 17th June 2024 at 7.00 in the Parish Rooms. 
END
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